



12th January 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

## Positive Covid-19 Case in School

I am writing to inform you that a member of our site team has tested positive for Covid -19. This member of staff was not in contact with the students in school so there is no need for any children to be placed in isolation or be subject to the daily Lateral Flow tests. Staff who had contact with this colleague will now take the Lateral Flow test daily, they will minimise their contact with the school site and have no contact with students for the next ten days.

May I take this opportunity to thank you for your ongoing support, we all appreciate online learning is not easy for families but we have been impressed with the level of engagement shown by the students. As always please contact us on <a href="mailto:office@stclementshigh.org.uk">office@stclementshigh.org.uk</a> if you have any concerns or queries.

Yours sincerely,

Mr N. K. Willingham

Headteacher